
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 08/12/2015 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the June meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2986.51   
The reserve fund balance is unchanged from April 
 
Brian also reported that we made $86 at the Buy and Fly. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray reported that the Porta-potty is now being emptied twice a week as needed at no 
additional cost.   
 
Ray also reported that some of the flight stands need to be repaired. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues.  He urged  the members to follow the 
safety rules and also to remind spectators to stay behind the fence line. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike Denest reported that the July/August issue is done, and that he needs material for 
the next newsletter.  Any information on building, safety, maintenance, etc. are useful. 
 

 
Old Business 

• It was noted that Earl McMullen had repaired Alvin's lawnmower 
• Also, we had a report on the success of the Buy and Fly.  Pictures from the event are in 

the latest newsletter. 
  
New Business 
 Bill Brueckman led a discussion of the upcoming Picnic planned for August 22 

• Event starts around 10:00 AM, food will be served around noon 
• Rain date is Sunday, August 23 
• Bill needs help Friday evening to set up.   

Buddy, Henry Bohe and Cecil volunteered. 
• Bring a covered dish or dessert 
• The following are already planned 

o Potato Salad, Macaroni Salad 
o Chicken, Hamburger, Hot Dogs 
o Lettuce, Tomato and Onions 
o Deviled eggs 

 
  
 



 
 
 
 
 
New Business (Continued) 
 
 Mike Denest outlined the plans for Octoberfest planned for October 3  

• Event is for both vintage and modern R/C aircraft 
• $10 charge for pilots or sellers (vendors, etc.) 
• AMA membership card is required to fly at this event. 
• We will award Best of Show, Pilot's Choice, SAM and Concourse awards 
• Henry and Ray will arrange the food for the event 

 
 
New Members 

 
There were no new members applying for prospective membership. 
 
As an exception, the club voted and approved full membership for: 
 

Derrick Cissel - Derrick applied for membership just after our June meeting, and has 
been flying ever since.  Derrick works for the Cecil County public school system.  
Ross Carson was Derrick's sponsor. 
 
Derrick's sons Austin (age 10), Kaden (age 14) and Jared (age 16) were also 
approved for membership at the same time. 
 

 
50/50 
 Keith Martin won $32 in the 50/50 raffle 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
 
Airplane Talk 
 
There were no presentations for airplane talk, but some members went back to flying after the 

meeting. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 7:45 PM  
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, October 17th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


